Sanbornton Public Library

Meeting of the Board of Trustees

March 27, 2012
Call to Order

The regular meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Sanbornton Public Library was called to order at 7:10 p.m., Tuesday, March 27, 2012.  The meeting was held at the Sanbornton Public Library, Meetinghouse Hill Road, Sanbornton, New Hampshire.
Present: Trustees Marla Davis, Linda VanValkenburgh and Joanne Dover and Library Director Cab Vinton.   Not present:  Trustees Wayne Elliott and John Earley.   
Approval of Minutes

Minutes of the February 21, 2012 meeting were approved (motion by Marla Davis, seconded by Linda VanValkenburgh).  

Report of the Treasurer
Trust Funds 
There was discussion regarding disbursement of monies from the Trust Funds and use of funds from specific funds.  Trustees agreed to request copies of the trust instruments.
Cabin Fever/Auction

Cab Vinton reported feedback for the Cabin Fever social held March 17 has been positive and the auction grossed approximately $1,400.
Financial Statements

The Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss, and Budget vs. Actual statements through March 27, 2012 were reviewed and referred for review by the auditor (motion Marla Davis, seconded by Joanne Dover).

QuickBooks
Cab Vinton reported that he was able to purchase the up-to-date version of QuickBooks at a drastically reduced price ($45.00) through TechSoup.org, a non-profit organization that provides technology assistance to other non-profits and libraries.  
Building Report
Woodman Room Lighting 
Cab Vinton reported that Ellis Electric has been asked to provide a proposal to deal with the lighting issues in the Woodman Room.

Keypad Door Locks

Installation of keypad door locks was discussed, and tabled.

Security
The matter of building security monitoring was discussed.  It was noted that the issue is still being reviewed by the Town.

General Business
Policy Revision
Cab reported that he had done some preliminary research on policies of other libraries regarding the use of public meeting spaces.  The LGC and Primex, as well as the State Library, will also be consulted for policies and suggestions.  

Usborne Books

Cab Vinton reported the library will be the recipient of children’s books, a value of $300, from Carol Varney and Usborne Children’s Books.  Trustees expressed appreciation for the donation.

NHLTA Annual Meeting
The Trustees discussed the May 21, 2012 meeting of the NH Library Trustees Association.  Linda VanValkenburgh and Cab Vinton plan to attend.

Library Director Time Off

The Trustees approved a week of leave for the Library Director. 

Adjournment

At 8:35 p.m., the meeting was adjourned (motion by Linda VanValkenburgh, seconded by Marla Davis). 

Respectfully submitted,

Joanne T. Dover

Trustee

